





Seventh, we believe the full Committee, or the House, should consider adopting policies
or Rules to the effect that a Member should proactively notify staff of any financial or other
conflicts of interest with constituent entities, so that staff does not take inappropriate official
action on behalf of such entities or persons. This is even more important where a Member is
intimately involved in representing a particular industry, policy interest, or other defined
constituency, and the Member holds a personal financial interest in an entity within that
constituency.

Eighth, we recommend that the Committee on Ethics provide a greater focus on conflicts
of interest in their training and education materials. While the guidance that currently exists was
certainly clear enough to make plain that the conflicts at issue should have been avoided, as
Representative Waters recognized, an even greater focus may still be warranted.

Ninth, we believe that the full Committee, or the House, should consider adopting
policies that recognize that employer/employee relationships with grandchildren can be just as
fraught with risk as other familial relationships in the workplace, some of which are prohibited
within the House by rule or statute.

We hope that the report and result in this matter, the significant attention to the matter in
the House and the public, and the recommendations we have shared, will result in greater
attention being paid to the issue of conflicts and, thereby, greater trust by all of our constituents.
Given the adoption of the Committee’s Report, no further action is warranted, and the
Committee considers this matter closed.
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